SHS Site Council Minutes: 11/16/2016


Present: Jim Jones, Annette Pixley, Susie Erickson, Britany Phillips, Jeff Baker, Trina Spang, Judy Reed, Tina Gift, Beth Wagenknecht 
Absent: Alison Howell, Kerri LoPriore, Sanna Ekstrom

Approval of October 19th Minutes; Trina motioned to approve and all agreed.

Unfinished Business;
Student member for Site Council; Annette and JJ each have one student application.  AP will scan applications, email to board members to review prior to next meeting.
J-term course update; JJ said final course catalog is completed.  Students will be receiving catalog with course descriptions next week for planning course choices.  All students will participate in “Arena-style” forecasting on Wednesday, November 30th,. Any students needing to recover a class or currently enrolled in continuation courses will receive their forecasting forms with those classes already listed for them.  AP said we will look forward to hearing how this all went at our next meeting.
Measure 98 Technical / Vocational Classes; Passed.  This will pull $800.00/ student 9th-12th grade from our state budget.  800 SHS students x $800.00 =$640,000.00. Implementation of program should begin 2017-18 school year, however, currently there is not a designated grant writer.  SHS has to apply to the state for money to cover course related costs, if approved, SHS is “granted” budgeted money.  There are other available grants for equipment and capital improvements are apply for too.  Ron Alley is to oversee this but is still principal at mid-school until a replacement is found.  JJ said John Branum will be conducting an audit for SHS career readiness and help provide direction.  JJ is also hoping SHS will be able to partner with local and developing businesses to teach technical / vocational skills to students for career opportunities.
Communication App; Overall enthusiasm from group that checked out the Newport School app example, “clean, easy, user friendly”.  TS researched more information about application and costs.  She said there is a $1500.00 set up for district + $500.00 fee / school bldg. ($2,500.00 and district office would be free bldg.) = $4,000.00 initial investment cost.  Then $2,500.00 / year to continue. Opportunity to have business sponsorships listed on our site with links to their website, no pop ups.  JJ estimated two hours daily would be needed to maintain site and “Admins are stretched as it is.”  Tina said she and Josie are working overtime and turning in comp time slips consistently.  He suggested our group propose need to district office.  App would provide improved communication to students and parents and be much easier to use.  A designated administrator or Public Information Officer (P.I.O.) would be responsible for gathering information, updating daily and push communication out immediately when needed.   Trina and Judy will meet to discuss, come up with proposal to present idea to school district office.  Follow up next meeting. 

New Business;
School Based Health Center; Annette, Trina and Beth attended the last community meeting November 15th @ 6pm. This meeting was largely attended compared to the previous three meetings, approximately 25 people.  More people expressing negative / speculative concerns.  Superintendent Stephen Jupe said he would send our Survey Monkey to ALL parents for more feedback. 
Here’s the link https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2K3TB6P  Please take the time to complete / share with others.
Brenda Van Domelen, School District Nurse and Katrina (last name?) District Social Worker, both shared with our group very enlightening examples and data supporting need for SBHC.  Access to healthcare and mental health care is the biggest barrier.  Currently there are 51 total homeless student families counted for our district. SBHC would support specific health needs, sports physicals and mental health counseling.  BP said the counseling department is currently “station one” for student mental health care.  “They have had a handful of suicide assessments this year.”
The district received a 60K grant from the Oregon Health Authority to create a school based health center in Scappoose.  OHSU has agreed to be the medical sponsor for the health center.  The last hurdle is to identify a school campus location.  Van Domelen said the District Office has proposed their building (as they are looking to relocate) which would be a “great fit”.  
The next District Board meeting is December 12th.  Annette will write a letter in support of the SBHC, signed by all of us and individually addressed to each board member.  Our letter, in addition to the results from the survey monkey, will hopefully persuade the school board to continue to move forward with the center. 

Election issues; Judy and Annette both shared concerned reported to them about a staff member getting emotionally upset about president elect Trump in front of students.  JJ he addressed one email and phone call about this.  
JJ did say some students were being unkind and making racial / homophobic comments to other students.  He shared an email he sent to the Staff to be read to the students in part;  “All members of our school community need to feel supported and cared about regardless of their ethnicity, nation of origin, gender, religion, sexual orientation, or political views. We can disagree on issues and treat each other with kindness and humanity.  Bullying and harassment of any sort will not be tolerated.”
Civic class; Judy wondered if SHS would be interested in a Civics course taught for college credit.  Yes!  She has a friend that is a certified college teacher and will forward the teacher’s contact information to Britney to follow up on.
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